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 Board Members: 

 Stephanie Thompson: 

 ●  Participated in the online Navajo Nation School Leadership meeting. 

 ●  Participants in the Special NMSBA Board of Directors meeting. 

 ●  Participated in the NMPED MSAC Science and Outdoor Initiatives Working Group 

 meeting  . 

 ●  Participated in the NSBA & NIEA meeting. 

 ●  Participated in the NSBA NHC steering committee meeting. 

 ●  Participated in the virtual meeting of the Quality New Mexico Excellence in Learning 

 Committee. 

 ●  Attended the Native American Program Senior Recognition Banquet. 

 Andra Stradling: 

 ●  April 16 Gifted Student Project Showcase 

 ●  April 20 Animas Elementary Community Garden preparation for ribbon cutting 

 ●  April 22 Animas Elementary Community Garden Ribbon Cutting Celebration 

 ●  April 22 UMATTR-Stories and scholarship awards. Youth positive messaging program. 

 SJC, NM Sponsored by the Safe Communities Initiative. UMATTR.com Healthy Decisions, 

 Honor Family and Friends, Support Friends in making better decisions, don’t 

 participate in bullying, Be involved in your community, Be a Strong role model. 

 “YOU MATTER”!  The participating students are asked to visit schools and share their 

 stories to encourage others. 

 ●  April 23 SHAC-Advisory Group acting as a liaison  for coordinating health programs 

 between the school and community. Guest speaker Codi Quevedo, Program manager of 

 Wrap Around Services. provide updates and assess current programs. Guest 



 Speaker-Codi Quevedo- Program Manager of Wrap Around Services, Desert View 

 Counseling Services 

 ●  April 26 Audit Committee 

 ●  May 2 Animas Elementary Art Show 

 Lisa Maxwell: 

 ●  Accountability  :  Created a Continuum of 2023 District Data. 

 ●  Audit  :  Committee preparing for 2024 Audit. 

 ●  Budget  :  *Evaluated prior years’ budget performance in anticipation of the FY 24/25 

 Board Budget Presentation, Evaluation, and Approval.   *Reviewed PED 24/25 available 

 Operating Budget Components.  *Reviewed 2024 Spring Budget Workshop Presentation. 

 *Reviewed a snapshot of current budget data. 

 ●  Community Schools  :  Toured Animas Garden, learned about the goals of the Program. 

 ●  District  :  Continuation of Modernizing my Elementary School Educational Background. 

 ●  Equity  :   *Martinez/Yazzie   *Student Data and Belonging   *Who are You? 

 ●  Finance:  Analyzed a presentation on “The Escalating Costs of Public Construction.” 

 ●  Financials  :  *Created a Matrix of Opportunity.   *Assessed the Financial Section of the 

 2023 FMS District Annual Comprehensive Financial Report FYE 2023. 

 ●  Literature  :  Completed “5 Big Ideas for leading a High Reliability School (HRS).” 

 ●  Policy  :    Reviewed FMS Policy Manual and Administrative Regulations, Sections D-E. 

 ●  Mental Health  :  *Shared recent NSBA materials on specific mental health topics 
 with District Personnel.  *Shared my recent experience on testifying and 
 advocating for a specific mental health topic at the 2024 NM Legislature. 
 *Reviewed school specific mental health support systems and services for 
 students and families.  *Attended a  COSA webinar on “Mental Health 
 Challenges in the Public School Workplace.  “ 

 Cody Diehl – Superintendent: 

 Safety and Security  ●  Attended drills and met with administrators / continued with training new 

 administrators 

 ●  Continued unannounced emergency drills at schools 

 ●  Started with training for Armed Campus Safety Monitor 

 ●  Attended FPD Commissioning for Armed Campus Safety Monitor 

 ●  Conducted AVERT classes with Ladera, Country Club, and McCormick 

 ●  Met with FPD reference crossing guard plans for next year and future MOU 

 ●  Met with vendor and started implementation of data management program for 

 District Safety 



 ●  Started evaluation period for the second vendor on vape sensors 

 Public Relations  PR continues to celebrate school events and other happenings. In April we highlighted the 

 following on our website, newsletter, PeachJar, and social media: 

 ●  FMS Best Community for Music Education (8th year in a row) 

 ●  Armed Campus Safety Monitors 

 ●  A student earning the Navajo Nation Seal of Bilingual Proficiency 

 ●  FMS Elementary Spring Spectacular 

 ●  FMS Elementary Art Gallery 

 ●  FMS 1st Native American STEM Festival 

 ●  FMS 1st Gifted Showcase 

 ●  Heights Middle School Troubadors winning state 

 ●  Piedra Vista’s PVC Pipettes and Chamber Choir winning state 

 ●  Junior Chef Competition Announcement 

 ●  Changes at Mesa View Middle School (Ron Clark Academy) 

 ●  Governor Lujan Grisham’s visit to Animas 

 ●  Elementary Math and ELA year-long training 

 ●  Mesa Verde’s Wax Museum 

 ●  McCormick’s Dual Language Parent Evening 

 ●  National History Day winners 

 ●  Earth Day at Ladera 

 ●  Interview at KSJE with Superintendent Diehl, and principals Torres, Hatch, and 

 Beckner 

 We also promoted: 

 ●  Grief and Loss Webinar 

 ●  Online Safety Webinar 

 ●  Title IV Public Hearing 

 ●  Piedra Vista’s Playwriting Class 

 ●  Board of Education meeting 

 Equity Council  ●  District Equity Council- our final meeting for the year was May 2nd.  Each of the 

 four Student Equity Councils (Esperanza, Tibbetts, RHS, and FHS) shared their year 

 of learning with all council members. 

 ●  PVHS, Hermosa, Heights, Animas, and McKinley were invited to attend and learn 

 more about Student Equity Councils so that they can possibly begin their own next 

 year. 

 ●  Student Equity Councils are wrapping up.  Esperanza hosted a family luncheon on 

 May 3rd.  FHS student leaders supported Tibbetts at their final Equity Council 

 meeting on the 3rd.  FHS will wrap up May 6th and RHS will wrap up May 9th. 

 ●  May 20th:  Teachers who lead their Student Equity Councils will come together to 

 analyze their Panorama data and use that information to create a framework for 

 their councils for SY 24-25. 



 Athletics and Activities 

 ●  Rivalry week is this week for baseball & softball.  FHS will host both games, with 

 softball starting Friday night and baseball on Saturday. 

 ●  We are moving forward on the bleacher and light project at PV.  We look to begin 

 installation of everything in late October, or early November. 

 Other  ●  Attended the Cabinet in Communities event on April 11th. 

 ●  Looking forward to many great celebrations to end the year. Graduations, moving 

 on ceremonies, awards night, fine arts, athletics, etc… 

 ●  End of year Principal reviews will take place the week of June 3rd. 

 ●  Will be attending the NMSBA Law Conference at the end of May. 

 ●  We continue to refine the process for monitoring the leading indicators of HRS.  It 

 is a work in progress, but powerful collaborative discussions with school leaders 

 are happening. Looking forward to the presentation from Mr. Emerson and Mr. 

 Horacek on the year in review. 


